
 
 

 

Prep School 
 
Sports Report w/c 29th April 2024 

 

Cricket v GSAL 

Upper 1 

Tuesday April 30th 2024  

 

 

Upper 1 were taken, en masse, to GSAL for a 4 team fixture which allowed both sets of players 

the chance to learn how to play, where to stand, where best to hit the ball, when to run and 

how to field effectively.  

As an exercise this was ideal, our first year with this group in a cricketing environment and 

playing pupils from GSALs year 4. The way our players carried themselves was a real credit to 

them and there were many positives across the 4 games.  

The quality of our all-round play was very encouraging with several boundaries hit and the 

bowling being so accurate, the batting tee was rarely required.  

Well done to all involved and we can continue to push the understanding during lesson times 

as well as trying to retain focus on the ball as, on more than one occasion, a catching chance 

was missed as the young fielders suddenly became enamoured with passing aeroplanes! It’s 

all part of the fun.  

 

Mr Phil Holmes 

 


